OSF has identified an interface issue with the People Soft payroll system that they say will cost $100,000 for the People Soft developers to make a significant modification to their software to accommodate payroll interface information from the Higher Education Institutions and The Regents.   To address this issue OSF has presented the following three options for consideration:

(1) The Higher Education System come up with the $100,000 and have the software modifications made.   I think this option would still require Higher Ed to somehow update the HR files and Time and Labor files in People Soft because some of the data in those files support the payroll process.

(2) Move Payroll back to the Higher Education System.  This would require a small print file that would be uploaded to the Treasurer’s Office to print warrants.  Higher Education would then be required to issue it’s own W-2 forms, transfer payroll withholdings, IRS reporting, etc.

(3) All of the Higher Education system utilize the People Soft system for Human Resources and Payroll and interface data back into their General Ledger Systems.

A fourth option presented to the OSF Coordinator of the People Soft project was the possibility of the Higher Education System becoming totally independent of the OSF and Treasurer in the processing of data and printing of checks and only submitting expenditure and check information as we currently do on the agency special account funds.  This option also has ramifications for Higher Education but may also be the most cost effective approach to take.  Also, there may be statutory changes required before this option could be implemented. 

